
Emmett High School 
Board Report 

October 2023 
 
 
PSAT Testing 
 
PSAT testing took place October 24th.  This was a new testing format for our school district because the 
entire test was done on line.  Until this year, it was a paper and pencil test.  I want to send out a huge 
thank you to Mrs. Korell for organizing the PSAT test district wide.  I also want to thank Jon Hetherington 
and the rest of the tech department for assisting us during the entire testing session.  Without the help 
of our amazing tech department, digital testing would not have been possible. 
 
Attendance 
 
Student attendance is a hot topic around the state and in the country.  Every school in the SIC is dealing 
with post Covid attendance problems.  Emmett High School is no different.  We are seeing a huge spike 
in absences, as well as, in tardies.  We are putting an attendance committee together in order to 
brainstorm the attendance issue and try to find some solutions.  I will provide more information to the 
board in the coming months. 
 
Graduation 
 
The class of 2024 will be graduating at Emmett High School on Friday, May 24th at 7:00 pm.  We hope 
the entire board will make plans to attend. 
 
Veteran’s Day Assembly 
 
Emmett High School will be hosting our Veteran’s Day assembly on November 10th from 11-noon.  Our 
guest speaker this year will be Chris Rood—a graduate of EHS with a distinguished career in the armed 
forces.  I know Veteran’s Day is a busy day, but we would love to have our board in attendance. 
 
Professional Development-October 6th 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Husky Football 
 
Bishop Kelly will be hosting the Huskies this Friday in the second round of the state playoffs.  The game 
will have already been played by the time we have our board meeting.  My hope is that the entire 
community shows up to support the Huskies. 
 
 
 
 


